Radcliff Middle School

Site Based Council Minutes

June 3, 2009

The Radcliff Middle School Site Based Council met at 3:00 Wednesday, June 3, 2009 in the Media Center.

Members Present:  Laura McGray, Cheryl Freeman, Penny Richason, Connie Abell, Cheryl Brooks, and Lindsey Garced.

Minutes:  Ms. Freeman made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Richason seconded.

New Business:  Ms. McGray handed out a proposal from Marlene Schmitz, our Technology Teacher, to request four extended days.  The days would be paid out of the Vocational Allocation.  She would like two days to prepare her lab for the start of school and two days at the end of the year to close down the lab.  Ms. McGray reported to the council that extended days could only be granted if she were attending the Vocational Conference in the summer or if she was the sponsor of a competitive team.  This information and an application were sent to Ms. Schmitz and can be submitted to the board if approved by the Site Based Council.  The discussion was tabled until Ms. Schmitz decides if she is going to complete the application process.
Policies:  Ms. McGray handed out copies of the school handbook for the council members to review.  The new dress code was discussed and some revisions were made.  Ms. Brooks made a motion to approve the dress code and Ms. Garced seconded.  All members were in favor of the motion and the new dress code was approved.
The members discussed the rest of the handbook.  There were a few corrections made.  Ms. Freeman made a motion to approve the handbook and Ms. Richason seconded.  All members were in favor of the motion and the handbook was approved.  Ms. McGray will make the necessary corrections and forward it for printing.
Ms. McGray explained that there is a need for a portfolio policy since there is no more CATS Testing.  The students will still be required to do portfolio pieces and open response questions that will need to follow them from grade to grade.  The council was given the data on the 2009 portfolio scores for the seventh grade.  They are as follows:


12 Novice




77 Apprentice




59 Proficient




13 Distinguished

After some discussion, Ms. Garced suggested that the current portfolio policy remain in place and adjustments could be made in the future if necessary.  Ms. Richason made a motion to approve that the current policy would continue to be used and Ms. Brooks seconded.  All members were in favor continuing the current portfolio policy and the motion was approved.

Upcoming SBDM Meeting:  The next meeting will be held July 1, 2009.  Ms. Freeman made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Ms. Richason seconded.  The meeting ended at 4:25.
